
 
 
Date: 3/29/19 
 
To: Arkansas State Board of Education 
 
From: Southeast Arkansas Preparatory High School 
           Alexander Noguerola, Superintendent/Principal 
 
RE: Review of Amendment Request 
 

 
 
It has come to our attention that Southeast Arkansas Preparatory High School has already 
received waivers for Standards 4-E.1 and 4-F.1 (Guidance Counselor and Library Media 
Specialist) during the transition of waivers for Standards.  
 
It was an error to request waivers for those two Standards at the February Charter Authorizing 
Panel meeting. We hereby need to withdraw those two specific Standards of our waiver request. 
We are still in need of the other half of the Standards and A.C.A. to fully effectuate the waiver 
request and still seek waivers for the other areas submitted and approved by the Charter 
Authorizing Panel.  
 
We look forward to presenting to the State Board of Education at its next meeting on April 11th.  
 
Educationally,  

 
Alexander Noguerola 
Superintendent/Principal 
anoguerola@saphs.org 


